
Carroll County Board of Education SBDM Meeting 

April 14, 2015 5:00 PM 

Carroll County High School Media Center 

 

1. Call to Order/Roll Call   

Attendance Taken at 5:00 PM:  

 

Present Board Members:    

Ms. Carolyn Jones  

Mrs. Mona Kindoll  

Mrs. Drusilla Maiden  

Mr. Rob Spenneberg  

Vacancy District #5 

  

Bill Hogan, Superintendent; Doug Oak, Assistant Superintendent/CAO; and Tracie Crawford, Board 

Secretary were also present.  

 

Mr. Hogan welcomed everyone and briefly explained that the school would have twenty 
(20) minutes to present to the board. After the presentation the board had twenty (20) 
minutes to ask questions. This is an informal meeting and they may ask questions during 
the presentation before each presentation. 
 

2. 5:10p-5:50 Presentation of Carroll County High School SBDM Council  Mr. Stephens presented the 

Carroll County High School goal, mission, vision, and motto. Mr. Stephens discussed the changes that 

they have made when ACT Testing. Students tested in the classroom instead of the gym which helped 

the students since they were in the same location and had that comfort. All testing scores were 

discussed along with the benchmarks. Mr. Stephens discussed the graduation rates and at this time all 

students are on track with graduation. Working on closing the gap the high school has implemented the 

guided advisory program and career advisory program. One program is three days a week and the other 

is two times a week. If the students are not reaching benchmarks the students are placed in 

interventions during this time. High school has been working on the co-teaching portion in the 

classroom. Brianna Miller, SBDM Teacher Representative elaborated on the co-teaching in the high 

school and how this program is growing yearly. Assessment testing, AP Testing, End of the Year Course 

Assessment tests were discussed. The curriculum and curriculum maps were discussed, as was the 

planning of the teachers in the core classes. Technology and how that has been integrated into the 

classroom was discussed. The high school is very appreciative of all the technology that has been 

provided for the students of Carroll County High School. More career pathways are being added to the 

students along with JCTC classes. Mr. Stephens, Valerie Washburn, Sheree Richter, Brianna Miller, Lisa 

Weedman, Bill Varble, Tina Dermon parent representative was present to talk to the board and answer 

questions. Mr. Stephens presented all components to the board and there was an open discussion 

between the Board and the CCHS SBDM Committee.  
 

3. Break  Light meal was served in the CCHS Cafeteria 
 

4. 6:20p-7:00p Presentation of Carroll County Middle School SBDM Council  Principal Dana Oak 

introduced her CCMS SBDM Council, Jeff Fremin, Instructional Coach, Beth Wallace, Guidance 

Counselor, Tina Wilson Assistant Principal, Kelly Hash Teacher Rep, Beth Sapp Teacher Rep., Lisa Nab 

Parent Representative, Lisa Osborne Parent Representative were present; Renee Coghill Teacher Rep. 

was unable to attend. Mrs. Oak discussed test scores, Mr. Fremin discussed the math that they are 

working on with Ms. Debbie Thompson and how the teachers are teaching concrete/abstract math. As 

part of the Race to The Top middle school has chosen problem based learning. They will start this 



process with certain teachers and grow that process beginning next year. Assessments and testing 

across the school was discussed. Mrs. Oak presented all components to the board and there was an 

open discussion between the Board and the CCMS SBDM Committee. 

 

5. 7:05p-7:45p Presentation of Alternative Learning Center SBDM Council  Mr. Ed Nelson introduced 

his Alternative Learning Center Staff  Crystal Raisor, Teacher, and Jo Ellen Hawkins, Receptionist. 

Tammy Welch, Social Worker was out of town attending training. Mr. Nelson explained what the 

Alternative Learning Center is about and how the school works with the students of Carroll County. He 

discussed the mission statement for the Alternative Learning Center. Explained that the Alternative 

Learning Center isn’t a short term placement. The school works with students at a minimum of six 

months. Most of the students enjoy the school and environment which leads them to stay at the ALC 

instead of going back to their school. However if students decide to go back then the ALC works with 

those students to make sure that each one is prepared to return. Mr. Nelson presented to the board 

information about the Alternative Learning Center, what they are doing in the facility, the different 

incentives that are in place for the students, and the E20:20/Edgenuity Online Program. The 

E20:20/Edgenuity program is working wonderfully at the ALC and it is keeping the students engaged 

throughout the day. The program also assists the staff with data that allows them to see the progress of 

each student. The incentives that are in place keeps the atmosphere competitive but it also allows the 

students to work toward goals for themselves. Discussions about the other programs that are 

incorporated within the school were discussed briefly. At the end of the presentation there was an open 

discussion between the Board Members and the ALC Staff. 

 

6. Adjournment   

 

Order #61122 - Motion Passed:  Approved adjourning the April 14, 2015 Carroll County Board of 

Education SBDM meeting at 7:40 p.m. Passed 4-0 with a motion by Mr. Rob Spenneberg and a second 

by Mrs. Drusilla Maiden.   

Ms. Carolyn Jones        Yes 

Mrs. Mona Kindoll        Yes 

Mrs. Drusilla Maiden    Yes 

Mr. Rob Spenneberg    Yes 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

Chairperson 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

Secretary 

 


